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June 1, 2004 
The Board of Brown County Commissioners met in regular session with the following 
members present: Chairman Glen Leitch, Steve Roberts and Warren Ploeger. Also 
present was County Clerk Debbie Parker and Deputy County Clerk Marla Hathhorn. 
Glen Leitch opened the meeting at 8:00 a.m. 
  
SHERIFF 

Lamar Shoemaker, Sheriff, reported for Emergency Prepardness Director Nellie Small on 
Brown County being awarded two grants, the State Homeland Security Program (SHSP) 
and the Law Enforcement Terrorism Prevention Program (LETPP), in the total amount of  
$168,080.39. Shoemaker discussed using the grant money for a mobile command center 
and repeaters. Also discussed was the damage from the past week’s severe weather. 
  

OILING SEASON 

Herb Roland, Road Foreman, reported that the oiling season would start June 7, 2004. 
Custodian Buzz Siebenmorgen will work part-time with the oiling crew on as needed 
basis.  
  
CREDIT/DEBIT CARD 

Cheryl Lippold, Treasurer, reported on the use of a credit/debit card State of Kansas 
website, for the over the counter payment of taxes in the Treasurer’s Office. The site will 
be ready for use by the Treasurer’s Office on June 7, 2004. The site can also be used by 
other County offices at a later date. Motion by Warren Ploeger to permit use of the 
credit/debit card method of payment. Seconded by Steve Roberts. Motion carried. 
  

MINUTES 

Motion by Warren Ploeger to approve the May 24 and May 28, 2004 minutes. Seconded 
by Steve Roberts. Motion carried.    
  
BURIED CABLE PERMIT 

Buried cable permit #04-05 for Sprint was approved and signed. 
  

KWORCC 
The KWORCC inspection was reviewed. Safety recommendations for the Transfer 
Station and the Courthouse will be complied with. 
  
Motion by Steve Roberts to adjourn. Seconded by Warren Ploeger. Motion carried.  
Meeting adjourned at 10:35 a.m. The next meeting will be held Monday, June 7, 2004. 
 


